
Nightingale Road.doc 1

 

 
PLANNING, HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORT 
INDIVIDUAL CABINET MEMBER MEETING 
16 JULY 2007 
 
Report of the Assistant Director, Highways and Transport 

 

Parking on Nightingale Road 

 
SUMMARY  
  

 

1.1  A previous report on this matter was considered on the 4 April 2007 which concluded 
that amendments should not be pursued to waiting restrictions on Nightingale Road. 

1.2  The Cabinet Member for Planning, Highways and Transport has requested that this 
matter again be reviewed. 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 

  
2.1 That amendments to waiting restrictions on Nightingale Road should not be pursued 

at this moment for the reasons set out in previous reports. 

REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATION 

  
3.1 The Council, as Highway Authority, has to take full account of the needs of all 

highway users.  The primary purpose of any highway is to facilitate the passage of 
people and goods and this must take precedence over the desire to park. 

3.2 Emergency Services have commented that they continue to use Nightingale Road as 
an emergency response route and they would not support any revocation in waiting 
restrictions at this time. 

3.3 The background papers will be available for discussion at the meeting. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information contact: 
Background papers:  
 
List of appendices: 
 

 
David Gartside Tel. 01332 715025  
Cabinet Member meeting papers from 4 April 2007 
Area Panel 2 report dated 17 January 2007 
None.  
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Appendix 1 
IMPLICATIONS 

 
Financial 
 
1. None. 

Legal 
 
2. None. 

Personnel 
 
3. None. 

 
Equalities impact 
 
4. None. 

 
Corporate Priorities  
 
5. None. 

 
 
  

 


